MINUTES OF BUDGET AND CONTROL BOARD MEETING

DECEMBER 13, 1962

The State Budget and Control Board met in the Office of the State
Auditor at 11:00 A. M., on December 13, 1962. AIl members of the Board were
present.

The Board authorized Mr. Walter Brown, Director of the Sinking Funds
and Property Division of the Budget and Control Board, to execute on behalf of
the Budget and Control Board any documents required by the Federal Government
in connection with financing the Board of Health Laboratory building which is to
be constructed.

The Board approved a request by Whitten Village for the construction
of a rehabilitation center to cost the sum of $352,054.00, of which amount the
Federal Government would contribute $234,703.00 and the State $117,351.00.

Senator Brown complimented Governor Hollings very highly in a talk to
the Board, and concluded his remarks by moving that the State Budget and Control
Board authorize Governor Hollings to take his desk with him as is customary when
a Governor retires from office.

The Board authorized the University of South Carolina to purchase the
Wales Garden Apartments, at a price of $300,000.00.

The Board then confirmed the Budget presented according to its in-
structions .

The Board then adjourned.
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